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The Dynamic of Mutual Approach and The Task 
of Spiritual Formation 
     At the beginning of a new Sunday School year, we can 
reflect on the task of spiritual formation.  We begin with four 
texts.  Please notice the word “draw”: 

 

The LORD appeared to me from afar [and said]: “I have loved you with an 
everlasting love.  Therefore, I draw you faithfully along (Jeremiah 31:3). 
    

“No one can come to me unless drawn by the Father who sent me” (John 6:44). 
 

“And I, when I am lifted up from the earth, will draw all people to myself” (John 
12:32).        
  

“Draw near to God and God will draw near to you” (James 4:8). 
 

 What we encounter in these Scriptures is movement toward each other on 
the part of God and individuals.  Each party draws toward or is drawn toward 
the other.  We can call this the spiritual dynamic of mutual approach.   
 I suggest that the task of spiritual formation is to cultivate this dynamic of 
mutual approach. 
 We want to help children, youth, and adults recognize how God is drawing 
near to them.  What forms does this drawing near take?  What might cultivate 
God’s drawing near to us (though it’s never completely under our control)?  How 
can we respond?  How can we celebrate this?  What stories can we share?   
 We want to help children, youth, and adults develop ways to draw near to 
God.  What practices can help us draw near to God?  What ‘un-practices’ help; 
from what do we need to disengage in order to draw near to God?”   
 We can add an additional verse: 
 

“The goal of instruction [we can substitute ‘spiritual formation’] is love” (1 
Timothy 1:5). 
 

 This verse suggests how spiritual formation might be observable and 
measurable: Receiving and sharing God’s love is the goal of all spiritual 
formation and the evidence that a person is growing spiritually.  Pastors, 
deacons, Sunday School teachers, youth sponsors, mentors, and others nurture 
us with this goal in mind. 



 God wants to be closer to us just like we want to be closer to God.  We look 
forward to recognizing and encouraging this mutual interest in mutual approach. 
                                                                                                        ~~Pastor Dave 
 
 

 
Annette Chlumsky was named a 2021 Health Care Hero by the 
Wichita Business Journal on September 15 and honored with a 
dinner, program, and award at the Hyatt Regency. She was 

nominated by her peers and was one of 7 nurses in our community to receive 
this award. 
 
 
 

     Our annual church retreat is scheduled for the Retreat Center at 
Camp Mennoscah on October 23(afternoon)-October 24(brunch). 
It is very important to know what our numbers might be.  In 2019, the 

retreat was cancelled due to low numbers. In 2020, the retreat was not held due 
to Covid.   The 2021 deadline for your RSVP is October 3.  Please fill out a 
reservation form and return it to the church office with your payment or email 
your reservation to the church office bring/mail your payment. Forms are 
available on the front literature table and include details for the weekend.   
 
 
Newsletter deadlines 
 We encourage commissions, committees or other groups to use our monthly 
newsletter as a mean of communicating with the congregation. The newsletter is 
distributed by the last Sunday of each month; therefore, the deadlines are 
always the Wednesday/Thursday prior to that Sunday.  

 
 

 



 
October 3 is Rededication Sunday-Marv Zehr; guest speaker 

October 17-Hopeful Blues Sunday 
 

Worship Participants for October: 
Worship Leaders    Scripture Readers 
October 3-Gary      October 3-Lee 
October 10-Amy     October 10-Donna B 
October 17-Lori M.    October 17-Lowell 
October 24-Church Retreat   October 24-Margaret 
October 31-Lori M.    October 31-Wendy 
 
Pianists      Song Leaders 
October 3-Ruthie    October 3-Kendrick 
October 10-Vicki    October 10-Lowell 
October 17-Laurie    October 17-Hopeful Blues 
October 24-Cynthia    October 24-church retreat 
October 31-     October 31-Lowell 
 
Tech-Galen     Zoom Host-Brenda 
 
Worship Prep     Coffee 
October 3-Cynthia    October 3-Bob & Delaine 
October 10-Heidi    October 10-Gary & Natalie 
October 17-Joanna    October 17-TBA 
October 24-church retreat   October 24-church retreat 
October 31-Cynthia    October 31-Marcus & Cynthia 
 
Memorial Garden    S.S. Superintendant-Cindy 
Oct 1-12-Marcus 

Oct 13-26-Ruthie    Mowers 
      October 3-Jerold 
      October 10-Randy P 
      October 17-Travis 
      October 24-Jim B. 
      October 31-TBA 
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                                                                                                        ~~Pastor Dave 
 
 

 
Annette Chlumsky was named a 2021 Health Care Hero by the 
Wichita Business Journal on September 15 and honored with a 
dinner, program, and award at the Hyatt Regency. She was 

nominated by her peers and was one of 7 nurses in our community to receive 
this award. 
 
 
 

     Our annual church retreat is scheduled for the Retreat Center at 
Camp Mennoscah on October 23(afternoon)-October 24(brunch). 
It is very important to know what our numbers might be.  In 2019, the 

retreat was cancelled due to low numbers. In 2020, the retreat was not held due 
to Covid.   The 2021 deadline for your RSVP is October 3.  Please fill out a 
reservation form and return it to the church office with your payment or email 
your reservation to the church office bring/mail your payment. Forms are 
available on the front literature table and include details for the weekend.   
 
 
Newsletter deadlines 
 We encourage commissions, committees or other groups to use our monthly 
newsletter as a mean of communicating with the congregation. The newsletter is 
distributed by the last Sunday of each month; therefore, the deadlines are 
always the Wednesday/Thursday prior to that Sunday.  
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Memorial Garden    S.S. Superintendant-Cindy 
Oct 1-12-Marcus 

Oct 13-26-Ruthie    Mowers 
      October 3-Jerold 
      October 10-Randy P 
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